
Report outlines full 
scope of post-acute 
rehabilitation 
services

There is clear evidence that 
shorter waiting times to access 
post-acute rehabilitation 
services correlates directly to 
improved patient outcomes, 
lessens disability and improves 
service efficiency. 

Projected population growth 
and longer life spans will result in 
increased demand for 
rehabilitation within Ireland. 

To date, there has been no clear 
national picture of the range and 
scope of existing post-acute 
inpatient rehabilitation services. 
A project team was established in 
2023, with broad representation 
from national clinical 
programmes and oversight from 
the HSE’s Chief Clinical Officer. 
The project identified and 
mapped the scope of post-acute 
adult inpatient services, funded 
by the HSE and providing 
dedicated multidisciplinary 
rehabilitation. 

The report provides a 
comprehensive overview of the 
availability and scope of HSE 
funded post-acute in-patient 
rehab services, and contains 
recommendations to support 
their further development. 

This survey identified 43 
healthcare facilities providing 
post-acute inpatient rehab, with 
a total of 1336 beds identified 
across a range of acute and 
community settings. 

It provides an in-depth analysis 
of the availability of beds at a 
health region level and the 
criteria for accessing these beds.

At the recent HR Summit, Bernard Gloster, HSE CEO, complimented 
the National integrated Staff Records and Pay (NiSRP) Programme 
team on their excellent work. 

NiSRP is working to extend SAP HR and Payroll to Section 38 
Agencies. Having all Section 38 agencies on one system will 
provide staff with a fully integrated SAP HR and Payroll solution 
on a digital platform including access to an extensive range of HR, 
Payroll and Finance reports. 

The online HR and Payroll Self Service system also allows staff to 
view and update their own employee information and perform 
common HR-related tasks. The range of benefits with the 
integrated system also provides greater efficiencies, allowing 
resources to be deployed where they are needed most. 

The NiSRP announced an updated certified eLearning course for 
HR and Payroll Self Service on HSeLanD. 

Ivan McConkey, Programme Director NiSRP, explained, “We 
would encourage all colleagues across the HSE to complete the 
updated eLearning course for HR and Payroll Self Service on 
HSeLanD and view recent enhancements to the system and 
excellent functions that are available to all staff and managers.”

The National Dementia Services have recently launched a 
number of infographics for staff providing care to people with 
dementia across all settings. These specifically relate to the 
appropriate prescribing of psychotropic medications for non-
cognitive symptoms of dementia. Psychotropic medications are 
medications capable of affecting the mind, emotions and 
behaviour through an effect on the chemical makeup of the 
brain and nervous system. 

There are a number of different categories of psychotropic 
medications including antipsychotics, antidepressants and 
hypnotics.

Psychotropic medication

You can access these infographics and other  
relevant resources and information here:  
bit.ly/NationalClinicalGuideline21
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This report is available at  
bit.ly/HSERehabilitation 
MedicineResources

NiRSP working to extend payroll 
service to Section 38s
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